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FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS DESK 

Taking Advantage 
Of Educational Seminars 

What a great turn-out in LeSueur. Dick and his staff had that course in 
midsummer condition! 

I met Richard Hoffman for the first time. He told me he worked as an assis-
tant for Larry Mueller at Minnesota Valley for 13 years. Larry, you should 
be proud Dick brought a lot of your meticulous turf care with him. 

I have gone to a lot of meetings over the years, but I have never seen the 
generosity that was shown after golf with a full table of snacks and dips, com-
pliments of the chef. 

It really created a great time for camaraderie. 

As you all well know, we are having several meetings out of town. 
For this, I have been taking a bit of criticism. 

The morning I was writing this column I received a call from a metro per-
son saying these out-of-town meetings are really great. I really agree, and 
I will say it again: I am thankful we have superintendents that will host a 
meeting, in or out of the Metro area. 

Remember, the "M" in MGCSA stands for Minnesota, not just Metro, and 
yes, Wisconsin, and other border areas, you're in there also. 

* * * * 

Many members have indicated how nice it is to see more name tags again. 
This will improve as time goes on, I hope. 

I recently spoke to Bill Cox at Tianna C.C. He said the snow is gone, 
and he will be ready for us on June 13. 
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